
HAROLD LEMAY ENTERPRISES, INC. 
A Subsidiary of Waste Connections 

1713 N Pearl St 
Centralia, WA 98531 

Phone: (360) 736-4769 (800) 525-4167 

Recycling Program 

Dear Customer:  February 15, 2024 

Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc. dba City Sanitary, Joe’s Refuse, White Pass Garbage is excited to announce that it has filed a 
request to offer recycling services to your area in Lewis County with the Washington Utilities and Transportation 
Commission (UTC). While the County has implemented this program we are still required to apply through the UTC. 

If approved, the proposed rates and services below will become effective April 1, 2024.  We will start delivering recycling 
carts in March. Please be on the lookout for more information from the County. 

The rates for recycling services will be: 

Current Rate Per Month  
Residential: 
Recycling Services $ 8.45 
Commodity Price Adjustment $ 2.33 
Recycle Only $ 9.45 

Current Rate Per Month  
Multi-Family Service: 
Recycling Services $ 7.91 
Commodity Price Adjustment $ 2.33 

If you have any questions regarding this increase, please contact City Sanitary/Joe's Refuse/White Pass Garbage between 
8 a.m. and 5 p.m. Monday through Friday at (800) 525-4167. 

The UTC has the authority to set final rates that may be either lower or higher from the company’s request, depending on the 
results of its investigation. UTC staff will make a recommendation to the Commissioners at an open meeting which is 
scheduled for 9:30 a.m. on Thursday, March 28, 2024, at 621 Woodland Square Loop SE, Lacey. You will have an 
opportunity to provide your comments at this meeting either in person or remotely. If you intend to listen or participate 
remotely, call 360-664-1234 at least a day before the open meeting for instructions and to sign in. You should also call this 
number if you plan to attend in person to verify that the case has not been rescheduled to a later open meeting date. If you 
need reasonable accommodations to participate in this open meeting (or public comment hearing, workshop, etc.) please 
contact the Commission at 888-333-9882 or email at comments@utc.wa.gov. 

You can also comment by using the “Submit a Public Comment” feature at the UTC’s website at www.utc.wa.gov or by 
using the contact information below.   

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
Post Office Box 47250 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 
E-mail:  comments@utc.wa.gov
Telephone:  1-888-333-WUTC (9882)

Sincerely, 
Management 

Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc. dba City Sanitary, Joe’s Refuse, White Pass Garbage 


